
BAROSSA VILLAGE INDEPENDENT LIVING UNITS SOCIAL CLUB NOTES FOR 

NOVEMBER 2021 

 

The final club meeting for 2021 was held in the Activity Centre of the Joy Rice Centre at the Lodge on 

November 8th which began with Kevin welcoming thirteen members. 

Those attending were Helen Roesler, Vi Mitchell, Kevin Prouse, Jackie Chapman, Jean Higginbottom, 

Magda Lausberg, Doug Fisher, Bev. Reid, Judy Clarke, Nita Jones, Rita Dury, Yvonne Wuttke and Jeanne 

Whitelaw. 

An apology was sent from Ros. Hayward, Judy Richardson and Bette Kempton. 

None of our members have a birthday in November. 

Jackie read the minutes of the October meeting with Helen asking that they be accepted and Vi. seconding 

the motion and all who attended the last meeting agreed. 

A letter was received from St. John Ambulance asking for a donation. They are the association we will 

be supporting this year when we take up a collection at the annual lunch in December. 

Vi. gave us the financial report for the last month and asked that they be accepted with Nita seconding 

the motion. All were in agreement. 

At last count we have twenty three coming to the annual lunch at the Brauhaus at Angaston on December 

13th. Please be there just before 12 noon. Everyone seems to have a way of getting there. 

Please dress in something with a Christmas theme. 

There is no meeting in January 2022 and it was decided to have a show and tell at our first meeting in 

February which will be on the 14th. This will also be the first chicken luncheon of the year, which will 

begin around 12 noon. Please bring a salad to share. 

Kevin closed the meeting at 1.40 pm and we had the privilege of being entertained by Bangers and Mash. 

What a delight they are. They sang lots of lovely old tunes, some Christmas songs and even 

“Supercalifragilisticexpialidocious” from Mary Poppins, “Swinging on a Star” made famous by Bing 

Crosby and “How much is that doggy in the Window”, and an Italian Christmas song called “Dominick 

the Donkey”. We all enjoyed listening and singing along when we knew the words. 

And so another year is coming to an end and on behalf of all our members, I would like to wish everyone 

a Merry Christmas and a Happy, Healthy and Prosperous new Year. 

Jackie Chapman (Sec.) 


